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The Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development

Dislocated Worker Unit

PO Box 7972

Madison, WI 53707

Dear Members of the Dislocated Worker Unit:

The YMCA of the Chippewa Valley has temporarily laid off a large percentage of its workforce
at the locations listed below in response to temporary closures mandated by Wisconsin
legislatures. The duration of these closures remains unknown due to the rapidly changing
responses of legislatures.

We are still providing emergency early childhood care and school age care at both of these
locations for essential workers.

e Fau Claire YMCA, 500 Graham Ave, Eau Claire, WI
e Chippewa Falls YMCA, 611 Jefferson Ave, Chippewa Falls, WI

On March 19, 2020 we notified part-time hourly and fulltime staff that they we had to close our
facilities as of March 18, 2020. We informed them that we would be repurposing our facilities
for emergency child care and would keep them posted on when we could re-open our facilities.

On March 23, 2020 we notified full time exempt directors and full time hourly employees by
phone and letter that they were being temporary laid off and their last day worked would be
March 23, 2020. Responses to the pandemic continue to rapidly evolve, so shall our response
with regard to staffing.

Regardless of the response, YMCA of the Chippewa Valley will ensure that employees will be
paid all earned wages and agreed upon benefits at the time of layoff. Should you require further
information, please contact: Craig Monson, District Vice President at cmonson(@ymca-cv.org or
Theresa Hillis, CEO at thillis@ymca-cv.org or 715-836-8460.

Thene Molle

Theresa Hillis
Chief Executive Director

YMCA of the Chippewa Valley - 700 Graham Avenue - Eau Claire WI 54701
P 715-836-8460



Part Time/Contract Full Time Grand

Location Hourly Hourly Salaried | Total

Camp Manitou 5 1 6
Chippewa 145 15 7 167
Eau Claire 275 16 6 297
Sports Center 56 3 59
Tennis Center 26 1 1 28
Grand Total 507 32 18 557
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